
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, January 13, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Commissioner Garber, acting Mayor, in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Cherrington. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of Junuary 6 were read and 
approved. 

 
The annual report of the Public Librarian was submitted and read, 
and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the same was accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
The annual report of the City Health Officer was submitted and 
read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Whittaker, the report was accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 
 
The quarterly report of the City Clerk and Auditor was submitted 
and read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, the same was referred to the 
Commissioner of Finance and Supplies. 

 
The quarterly report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers was 
submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner Blackstone, 
seconded by Commissioner Whittaker, the same was referred to the 
Clerk and auditor. 
 
The quarterly report of the Commissioner of Health and Civic 
Beauty was submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner 
Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, the same was 
referred to the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 
departments and audited, were read by the Clerk: 
 

 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

29,247 Contingent T. E. 
Thompson 

$125.00 Engineering 
work 

248 Police Chas. 
Hatcher 

94.00 Police 
service 

 
 



Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 

Holmburg, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered 
drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies be 
authorized and instructed to order the list of tools and 
supplies, as submitted by the Commissioner of Water and Sewers, 

for the new sewer work. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioners Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that T. E. Thompson be appointed City Engineer. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 

Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried, and T. E. Thompson duly appointed City 
Engineer. 
 
The official bond of Charles K. Holmburg, Commissioner of Finance 
and Supplies, having been examined and approved by the City 
Attorney, it was moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, that the same be accepted and placed on 
file. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 

Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the bond accepted. 
 
The bond of Joe Leff, junk dealer, having been examined and 
approved by the City Attorney, it was moved by Commissioner 
Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Whittaker, that the bond be 
accepted and filed and a junk license granted to the said Joe 
Leff. 
 



The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


